聖セシリア女子中学校

2023年度 入学試験問題

B英語

注意事項

- 問題は I ~ IX まで、6ページあります。
- 2. I はリスニング問題です。
- 3. 解答はすべて解答用紙に書きなさい。

受験番号		氏名	
------	--	----	--

- I リスニング問題は問 $1 \sim 13$ まであります。聞きながら、問題用紙にメモを取ってもかまいません。どの問題も2度ずつ読まれます。
- 問1 これから読まれる(1)~(8)の英文を聞き、その英文の内容に合うものを下の(ア)~(ク) の中から選び、記号で答えなさい。

(7) dish (4) chair (b) station (c) beef

(\dagger) onion (\dagger) idea (\dagger) evening (\dagger) frog

問2 これから次の(1), (2)のイラストについて、それぞれ(a), (b), (c)の3つの説明文が読まれます。イラストの内容を正しく表している説明文を1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。



問3 これから読まれる(1)~(3)の会話とその後の質問を聞き、答えとして最も適切なものを、それぞれの(7)~(x)の中から1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

(1) (7) Go home. (4) Go to the movies. (†) Visit Janet. ($^{\pm}$) Practice soccer.

(2) (7) The man. (4) The man's father.

(†) The woman's mother. ($^{\pm}$) The woman's sister.

(3) (7) It's ten twenty. (4) It's ten thirty. (7) It's just noon. (\mathcal{I}) It's midnight.

	(5)の反対の意味 記号で答えなさい		up ⇔ down)を、[, γ ~ 1] <i>0</i>) '	甲からそれぞれ1つ	V 次の(1)~(5)の()内に入る最も適切なものを、それぞれの(7)~(エ)の中から1つ選び記号で答えなさい。				
(1) question	[7 subject	√ answer	ウ season	I weather	r]	(1) Nancy came	to Kanagawa la	ast year, and she	soon () many friends.	
(2) empty	[7 honest	√ other	ウ last	⊥ full]	(7) began	(√) made	(ウ) stayed	(I) traveled	
(3) future	[7 fun	√ past	ウ plan	エ lie]					
(4) fail	[7 build	√ invite	ウ pass	⊥ lose]	(2) I love playin	g tennis. It's m	ny favorite ().	
(5) forget	[7 remember	1 save	ウ understand	⊥ throw]	(7) sport	(イ) season	(ウ) year	(I) month	
						(3) I don't like n	ny hairstyle nov	w, so I want to () it.	
Ⅲ 次の(1)~ び、記号で ²		つ中から、他の	単語と性質の異な	よるものを	それぞれ1つずつ選	(7) say	(小) carry	(ウ) take	(I) change	
						(4) I am very hu	ingry. Let's go	to the Chinese ().	
(1) [7 year (2) [7 roor		ウ moi ウ foo	•]		(7) hospital	(√) station	(ウ) airport	(I) restaurant	
(3) [7 tire	d √ hung	gry 🖰 thir	sty ^I usua	1]		(5) I didn't hear	you. Can you	() your que	estion, please?	
(4) [7 hos (5) [7 talk			•			(7) meet	(1) repeat	(ウ) clean	(^I) build	
	で説明される単詞 something using v		カ)からそれぞれ 1	つ選び、記	記号で答えなさい。	* * * *	ものを、ア~カ		こ、[] 内の語(句)を並べ替え、2 なさい。ただし、文の最初にくる語(句)	
						(1) 私の見けど	アノレギター	の両方を弾きま	ਰੋ-	
(2) One of the hard white things in your mouth.(3) Water that falls in small drops from clouds in the sky.						[\vec{f} and \vec{f} my brother \vec{f} the piano \vec{f} the guitar \vec{f} plays \vec{f} both].				
	at sells books.	opo nom croado	m ene en.			[/ 4114	<i>y</i> 0.700.101 <i>y</i> 0.110	prime in gar	an Apayo Acom 1.	
(5) The things that people wear to cover their body or to keep warm.						(2) この町の地図を見せていただけますか。				
.,						[7 the map	√me ウyou ⊐	could tof hs	show] the city?	
(7) tooth	(४) clothe	es (ウ) w	ait							
(I) books	tore (オ) wash	(ħ) ra	iin			(3) その電車は	朝とても早く	に、駅に到着し	ました。	
						[7 the train	イat ウvery エ	arrived \$\forall \the st	ation $ \pi $ early] in the morning.	
						VII 次の日本語	を英語になお	しなさい。		
						(1) 暇なとき、	あなたは何を	こしますか。		

(2) 彼女はとても有名な歌手です。

▼ 次の英文を読み、(1)~(5)の質問に対する答えとして適切なものを、(ア)~(エ)の中から 1 つずつ選び、記号で答えなさい。

July 12

Dear Grandma and Grandpa,

It's too hot here in Japan. How is the weather in Vancouver? Is it hot there, too?

Thank you very much for sending the English books about animals on my fifteenth birthday. They were great birthday presents. I read one of them last week. I will read the others during the summer vacation. I want to study animals in college because I love them and my dream is to be a *vet.

I will visit you in Vancouver on August 3. I can stay there for 8 days. I want to go to a zoo and an aquarium. I also want to see wild animals there.

Mom and Dad are very busy, so they are not going to visit you this summer. It is the first time for me to travel abroad by myself. I am a little nervous, but I am looking forward to seeing you!

Love.

Rin

*vet 獣医

(1) How old is Rin now?

(7) 5 years old.

- (小8 years old.
- (†) 12 years old.
- (I) 15 years old.
- (2) What did Rin's grandparents give Rin for her birthday present?
- (7) Some hamsters.
- (4) DVDs about animals.
- (ウ) Books about animals.
- (I) Pictures of wild animals in Vancouver.
- (3) What does Rin want to do in college?
- (7) Study animals.
- (⟨¹) Go to an aquarium.
- (†) Read the English books.
- (I) Be a vet.
- (4) How long is Rin going to stay in Vancouver?
- (7) From August 3.
- (小) For 15 hours.
- (ウ) Until August 10.
- (I) For 8 days.
- (5) Who is going to visit Vancouver?
- (7) Rin.

- (小) Rin's parents.
- (ウ) Rin and her parents.
- (I) Rin and her grandparents.

IX 次の英文を読み、(1)~(4)の質問に対する答えとして適切なものを、(7)~(x)の中から 1 つずつ選び、記号で答えなさい。

Many people go on vacations when they have the time. Where will you go if you have a vacation? Recently glamping has become popular in Japan. Do you know what glamping is? Glamping is short for GLAMOROUS CAMPING.

When people go camping, they often eat food that they can make and carry easily. It is too hard to carry the stuff needed to bake a cake, so nobody does it. But if you go glamping, you should think about having what you really want. So businesses offer gorgeous camp sites that are already set up. They also offer some special foods or things to do. People like to have a nice hot bath at the end of the day, but it's impossible when they go camping. However, glamping businesses prepare a bathtub and lots of hot water. Also some people like to have drinks with ice, but it will all melt before you are ready to use it. At a glamping site you can get ice and other things. People who go camping want to spend the night far away from cities. People who want to have a bath or drinks with ice usually go to a hotel, but hotels are normally in cities. So if you want to enjoy a night or two in a forest, or far from a city, why not try glamping? Glamping has both the beauty of nature and the *amenities of a hotel.

*amenities 生活を快適にする施設や環境

- (1) According to the article, what is glamping?
- (7) It's a new activity for people who like games.
- (1) It's a special school for campers.
- (†) It's camping, but gorgeous like a hotel.
- (I) It's camping with ice.
- (2) Why do people go glamping?
- (7) They want to go camping but they don't want to be dirty.
- (1) They enjoy taking a bath and eating some special foods with iced drinks when they are camping.
- (†) They like hotels and want to stay close to the city.
- (I) They like the forests and mountains and don't care if they aren't comfortable.
- (3) How long does it take campers to set up a glamping site?
- (7) The campers need two hours to heat the bath water.
- (1) The campers have to cook rice and bake a cake, so it takes a long time.
- (†) Glamping campers don't set up anything because it is done for them.
- (I) Glamping campers set up everything for their friends.

- (4) What is something you can get either in camping or glamping?
- (7) Ice for your drinks.
- (1) A nice hot bath.
- (†) Beautiful views of the forest and fresh air.
- (I) A camp site that is set up for you.

2023年度 入学試験 英語B方式 模範解答

									1	
Ι	問1	(1)	ウ	(2)	カ	(3)	ク	(4) +		(各1点)
		(5)	x	(6)	ア	(7)	オ	(8) イ		
	問 2	(1)	С	(2)) b				J	(各3点)
	問3	(1)	エ	(2)	ウウ	(3)	7			(各3点)
п	(1)	イ	(2) =	_	(3) 1	(4)	ウ	(5) T	1	(各2点)
ш	(1)	7	(2)		(3) 1	(4)	9	(5)		(谷2点)
Ш	(1)	1	(2) ウ	,	(3) エ	(4)	ウ	(5) エ		(各2点)
IV	(1)	オ	(2) 7		(3) カ	(4)	エ	(5) 1		(各2点)
V	(1)	イ	(2) 7		(3) エ	(4)	ェ	(5) 1		(各2点)
VI	1 2番目	オ	矯目 ア		2 2番目 ウ	5番目	ア	3 2番 エ	踏目 ウ	(各3点)
VII	(1) W	hat do	you do	wher	n you are f	ree?				
	(2) Sh	ne is a	very fam	ous	singer.					(各3点)
								T	1	
VIII	(1) =	E,	(2) ウ		(3) P	(4)	_X	(5) T		(各2点)
IX	(1)	ウ	(2) 1		(3) ウ	(4)	ウ			(各3点)

2023年度 B方式入学試験リスニング問題

最初はリスニング問題です。

- I リスニング問題は問 $1 \sim 100$ 3まであります。聞きながら、問題用紙にメモを取ってもかまいません。どの問題も2度ずつ読まれます。
- 問1 これから読まれる(1)~(8)の英文を聞き、その英文の内容に合うものを下の(7)~(9)の中から選び、記号で答えなさい。
- (1) It is a place where trains or buses stop so that people can get on and off.
- (2) It is something that you think about.
- (3) They live near water and are often brown or green. They like rainy days best.
- (4) It is a time of the day when it is dark.
- (5) It is the word used for meat from a cow.
- (6) It is used to put food on. It is a plate or a bowl.
- (7) They are a round vegetable, like a ball. It is also spicy and sweet.
- (8) It is something that you use to sit on.
- 問2 これから次の(1), (2)のイラストについて、それぞれ(a), (b), (c)の3つの説明文が読まれます。イラストの内容を正しく表している説明文を1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

(1)

- (a) Three students are studying English. They are writing some English words on their notebooks.
- (b) Two students are learning math. A teacher is writing some numbers on the blackboard.
- (c) Two students are sitting in front of the blackboard. A woman is teaching math next to the students.

(2)

- (a) The children are dancing. There are more girls than boys. They are all speaking.
- (b) The children are happy. There are more boys than girls. They are all holding hands.
- (c) The children are sad. There are three girls and three boys. They are all singing.
- 問3 これから読まれる(1)~(3)の会話とその後の質問を聞き、答えとして最も適切なものを、それぞれの(7)~(x)の中から1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。
- (1) Man: Are you going home?
 - Woman: No, I'm going to the movies with Janet. Do you want to come with us?
 - Man: I'd love to, but I have soccer practice now.
 - Woman: I see. Next time, then.

Question: What is the man going to do?

(2) Man: I like your dress.

Woman: Thanks. My mother gave it to me.

Man: Where are you going?

Woman: To my sister's wedding this afternoon.

Question: Who gave the dress to the woman?

(3) Teacher: The train will leave at ten thirty.

Student: How long before it leaves, Mr. Smith? I'd like to buy a drink.

Teacher: About 10 minutes. You can go get one.

Student: Thank you.

Question: What time is it now?

以上でリスニング問題を終わります。